

MAURA T. HEALEY
Governor
KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL

Lieutenant Governor

## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Bureau of Climate and Environmental Health
Community Sanitation Program

67 Forest Street, Suite # 100 Marlborough, MA 01752 Phone: 781-426-5734 KATHLEEN E. WALSH Secretary

ROBERT GOLDSTEIN, MD, PhD
Commissioner

Tel: 617-624-6000 www.mass.gov/dph

July 24, 2024

Kevin F. Coppinger, Sheriff
Essex County Sheriff's Department Headquarters
20 Manning Avenue
Middleton, MA 01929 (electronic copy)

Re: Plan of Correction – Essex County Women in Transition, Salisbury

## Dear Sheriff Coppinger:

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health, Community Sanitation Program (CSP) has received your Plan of Correction in response to my inspection on June 25, 2024. After review, the CSP finds the plan appropriately addresses all of the violations noted in the report with the following exception:

Your Plan of Correction indicates you have an approved overcrowding waiver from the Department of Corrections (DOC) regarding floor space in cells. Please be advised that the DOC does not have the authority to issue waivers for any provisions of 105 CMR 451.000, therefore we cannot accept a waiver from the DOC as a means of remedy. The CSP appreciates the limitations of correctional facilities and the need to accommodate the ever-increasing population; however we remain concerned.

Should you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Xmy**X**i

Senior Advisor, CSP, BCEH

cc: Robert Goldstein, MD, PhD, Commissioner, DPH

Nalina Narain, Director, BCEH

Steven Hughes, Director, CSP, BCEH

Kathleen E. Walsh, Secretary, Executive Office of Health and Human Services (electronic copy)

Shawn Jankins, Interim Commissioner, DOC (electronic copy)

Shawn Jenkins, Interim Commissioner, DOC Terrence Reidy, Secretary, EOPSS

Brianna Arruda, Director, Policy Development and Compliance Unit

Heidi Mora, Superintendent

Lieutenant Rob Raymond, Environmental Health and Safety Officer John Morris, CHO, Director, Salisbury Health Department Clerk, Massachusetts House of Representatives

Clerk, Massachusetts Senate

(electronic copy) (electronic copy)

(electronic copy)

(electronic copy) (electronic copy)

(electronic copy)

(electronic copy)

(electronic copy)